
 
Wishing You a Very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy, Healthy 
and Prosperous New Year ! 

 

New Board Members elected at our November 
meeting are as follows:  Josh Reuss - Proshine 

Window Cleaning, LLC - President; Heather Veeser - 

Skyline Exhibit Resources - Vice-President; Kiersten 

Gustafson - Kelly Services - Secretary and Joe 

Luedtke - SCP, Inc. - Treasurer.  Lance Schmidt - 
Wolf River Community Bank - will continue on the 

Board as Immediate Past President.  We also want 

to express our sincere gratitude to those finishing 

up their terms:  Karen Duch - Wolf River 

Community Bank - Secretary and Mike Stevens - 

SVA Certified Public Accountants - Treasurer. 
 

Our 3rd Annual Awards Banquet was held at the 
Wisconsin Timber Rattler Stadium on November 

17th with nearly 150 in attendance.  Winners of this 

year’s awards were as follows: 
 

Retail Businesses of the Year: 

Donaldson’s Gourmet & Gifts, Fleet Feet Sports, 

Gilbert’s Sentry Foods 
 

Service Business of the Year: 

Proshine Window Cleaning, LLC 
 

New Business of the Year: 

BConnected, LLC 
 

Community Service Organization of the Year: 
Greenville Lions Club 

 

Community Service Individual of the Year: 
Heather Veeser 

 

Lifetime Achievement Award: 

Carleton Bork 
 

Congratulations to all the award winners and 

nominees - you are all winners in the Fox West 

Chamber of Commerce community!  
 

Mark your calendars for Saturday, May 30th for the 

7th Annual Chocolate Fest at Hortonville 

Commercial Club Park and the 6th Annual Bike 

Safety Event at the Hortonville Elementary School 
Parking Lot.  Lots of activities for young and old 

alike, plus chocolate and fireworks! 
 

Check out our website for additional news about 

your chamber at www.foxwestchamber.com and 

please consider buying local.  We have some great 

businesses in the Fox West Area and they 

appreciate your patronage! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

VILLAGE BUILDING FOR SALE 
ACCEPTING LETTER OF INTENT 

AND OFFER TO PURCHASE 
 

►118 North Mill Street 
Old Administration Office Building 

 



 
CHRISTMAS  TREE 

COLLECTION 
Weather permitting, Christmas trees 

will be collected at curbside on: 
 

Tuesday  - January 6th 
Tuesday  - January 13th 

 

Residents should place their trees on the curb by 

8:00 a.m. on these dates so the trees do not get 

buried in the snow banks during plowing activities.  

Also, if these dates do not work out for residents 

remember the Village does have a drop off area at 
the compost site near the Wastewater Treatment 

Plant, 521 W. Cedar Street. 

 
 

 
3rd Annual “Learn What You Can, But Teach 

What You Know”  Kid’s Fishing Day !! 
 

Saturday, January 17, 2015 
at Alonzo Park on 

Black Otter Lake, Hortonville 
11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

All families welcome!  Bring the kids out for a 
day of ice fishing, learning, PRIZES and FUN!!  
We will have industry professionals giving on-
ice tutoring to youngsters and parents alike to 
help you learn how to catch fish like a pro! 
 

Please register at Alonzo Park to receive an 
attendance raffle ticket.  For every fish caught 
the participant receives another ticket and 
every ticket will be drawn for a prize!  Every 
child leaves with something!  Transportation 
will be available from Alonzo Park to the event 
area. 
 

Presented by:  The Hard Water Maniacs and 

the Village of Hortonville 

ICE BUILDUP ON SIDEWALKS 
Property owners are responsible for the 
shoveling and deicing of sidewalks bordering 
their properties within 24 hours of a completed 
snowfall.  If ice cannot be removed, it should be 
sprinkled with a material that will reduce the 
risk of slipping and falling.  Please note that 
citations will be issued after 24 hours. 
 

Also, Village ordinance prohibits the plowing or 
dumping of snow on any public street, alley, 
public property, or upon the property of 
another, without the express permission of the 
property owner. 
 
FIRE HYDRANT ACCESS 
Reminder to residents who have a fire hydrant 
in front of their property.  Landscaping or signs 
shall not be placed within a 3 foot perimeter so 
as not to impede fire protection personnel.  
Also, the Village would appreciate resident’s 
efforts in keeping the hydrants cleared of snow 
during the winter months. 
 
FROZEN PIPES 
If you will be gone from your home for an 
extended period, you need to contact the 
Village office regarding trickling your water to 
avoid service interruption due to a frozen 
service lateral.  When you are away from your 
home the water is not moving through the 
lateral thereby becoming more susceptible to 
freezing.  Follow these easy steps: 
 

■ Call the Village office at 779-6011 (Lisa). 
■ We will determine if you need to trickle (leave 

a faucet on with the stream being the size of 
a pencil). 

■ Read your water meter. 
■ When you come back from vacation, read 

your meter and call Lisa at the Village office. 
■ You will receive a credit for the water and 

sewer that was trickled. 
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